SCSO Releases Additional Information in Sanford Shooting - 03/14/2012

Seminole Co. Fla., (3/14/12)-The Seminole County Sheriff's Office continues to seek i
nformation about the individuals involved in yesterday’s shooting on Ronald Reagan Bl
vd. and 417 in Sanford, Fla.

At approximately 5 p.m., occupants in a black, four-door sedan opened fire on two pas
sengers in a black GMC Envoy traveling southbound on Ronald Reagan Blvd. The driver

of the Envoy, Joseph Lamar Thomas, B/M, 29, was hit in the neck but was able to drive
to Seminole County Animal Services on Bush Boulevard where he was met by paramedics.

He was transported to Orlando Regional Medical Center. His injuries are not life thr
eatening. The passenger in the Envoy, Roger Derrel Williford, B/M, 30, was not injur
ed.

There were two shooters in the sedan and both used handguns. There may have been add
itional occupants in the vehicle. The sedan is a newer model, with dark tint on the
windows. It was described yesterday as a Honda Accord, but investigators believe the
vehicle could have been a passenger vehicle of a similar make and model. Investigator
s continue to seek information from anyone who may have witnessed the incident, or ha
ve information about the vehicle or the shooters. Anyone with information is asked t
o call CrimelLine at 1-800-423-TIPS.



